Dear Colleagues,

Now that we have passed our elections and commencement ceremonies, I would like to take this opportunity to give you a final Faculty Council update.

»  At our final meeting of the semester, we had elections for the Executive Committee. Next year's committee will be:
Chair: Misty Jaffe

Vice Chair: Chris Karadjov

Secretary: Lynda McCroskey

Member-at-Large: Nellie Wieland

Member-at-Large: Jennifer Reed

I would like take this opportunity to thank Alicia DelCampo and Jordan Smith for their exemplary service on the Exec; they are cycling off the FC next year (Alicia for a sabbatical).
» Other action at the last meeting included a motion to charge the Sabbatical Leave Committee to develop new application guidelines for the Fall 2014 application that include greater specificity about number of pages, areas of evaluation, and evaluation criteria (to more closely align with the application process and forms used for RSCA). In addition, revisions to RTP documents from the Departments of Psychology and Political Science were passed. 

» Thanks goes to Jordan Smith for taking the lead on developing a new FC website where all CLA faculty can go to keep track of our meeting agendas and minutes, resolutions and reports.  The CLA PR committee, formed this year, has met regularly throughout the year with Assoc Dean Amy Bippus to work on strategies for improving our web presence, highlighting accomplishments of our alumni, promoting our majors and reaching out to prospective students and the community. 
Please visit the FC Website at the following URL:
http://www.csulb.edu/colleges/cla/committees/facultycouncil/

» I would like to draw your attention to the CLA Letter on Ethnic Studies, approved in our March meeting and finalized at the end of the semester. It is attached here, and is also available on the website under "Resolutions".
» Our Spring 2014 Retreat initiated a conversation about College Mission, Vision and Strategic Planning. The retreat powerpoint on the FC webpage lists Draft Mission and Vision statements that were developed during the retreat and also documents the college conversation at the retreat on Intentional GE pathways. In 2014-15, we hope to move forward on the mission, vision and strategic planning process in consultation with the council, chairs and all of you.   
» We passed several amendments to our Constitution and mapped out a list of amendments to consider next year, when we will continue the Constitutional review and amendment process. 

» Finally, the ad hoc Enrollment Planning Task Force, which spoke to department chairs and the Dean's office about Enrollment planning topics and issues, will be disseminating its report at the beginning of Fall 2014. 

All the best,

Misty Jaffe
